The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on January 21, 2020.  Chairperson Robert Salus announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act by:

1. Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
1. Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey Herald;
1. Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
1. Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call:  Present – Chairperson Robert Salus, Vice Chairperson John Mandick, Bill Baker,
Brian Feeney, Jim Macaulay, Jim Pangallo, Director Joe Yapaola and Councilperson Matt Engelau 

	      Absent – Frank Galka 

John Mandick made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 6, 2019 meeting as submitted; Jim Macaulay seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Brian Feeney made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.
John Mandick Abstained.

Bill Baker made a motion to approve the following bills:  Blue Ridge Lumber for repair parts for the super rake in the amount of $72.99 and Smith Motor Company for repair parts for the pick up truck in the amount of $155.66; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Councilperson Engelau reported the the Tannery Field project was approved and final adoption by Council should be held on January 23, 2020.

Joe Yapaola reported the status of Spring sport sign ups.

Joe reported to the Commission that he has a meeting with the excavator and mason contractor for the Tannery Field Project tomorrow to discuss the excavation of the dugout area and dugout pads. Joe reported that the lighting should be installed by approximately April 1, 2020. 

John Mandick made a motion to approve a donation in the amount of $500.00 to the Hackettstown High School Cheerleading Squad for the national competition to be held in Florida; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

John Mandick made a motion to accept the donation from Amish Mike’s of a pavilion and a pergola; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Jim Pangallo made a motion to approve the special event license for Smile for Margaret to hold a 5K on November 28, 2020; Jim Macaulay seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Joe reached out to the Willow grove School to inquire about holding basketball practices.  He informed the Commission he was able to secure two practice dates.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Joe informed the Commission that he is in the process of receiving chemical pricing and fertilizing bids for 2020.

Steve Gusenfield from Acrodoodle contacted Joe regarding holding an arts and crafts program at the Community Center.  It was decided that Joe would get more information on the program and present it to the Commission at a future meeting.

Joe informed the Commission that he was approached by the Yankee organization about holding a bus trip to a game.  Joe will look into hiring a bus to be included in the ticket price.  The Commission agreed to have Joe look into more information on the trip.

John Mandick made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:01 PM; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,


Mary Matusewicz
Secretary 




